
From: Wolfe, Jay <JayWolfe@gov.sc.gov>
To: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 11/18/2016 11:24:36 AM
Subject: Justin Pepper Foundation Social Media Post

Attachments: Press Release.pdf

Hey Chaney,
 
The email below is from my cousin who serves on the board of the Justin Pepper Foundation which we had discussed 
potentially putting together a social media post for their toy drive this December. The press release attached is what 
their organization put together to advertise the event and will give you some more information about it. Thank you 
for helping with this.
 
Thanks,

Jay
 
From: John Coleman Ward (via Google Docs) [mailto:johncolemanward@gmail.com] 

Sent: Friday, November 18, 2016 11:18 AM

To: Wolfe, Jay

Subject: Press Release

 
 
 
Dear Jay,

I have attached the press release. The board would like the governor to post something as soon as possible, and 
on Facebook. They also have asked if she could, in her post have link or tag our Facebook page.

Thank you,

John Coleman Ward

Google Docs: Create and edit documents online. 
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